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July 30, 2020

Warm greetings, Parkway Family!

As COVID-19 cases continue to surge in Missouri, our Parkway United Church of Christ Council
and staff are developing guidelines for building usage. Our purpose is to protect our Parkway
Family—including you, staff and community groups that use our building.

For now and the foreseeable future, we will continue with online worship only. We are providing
many opportunities for remote connection via ZOOM which are listed on our church calendar each
week: https://parkwayucc.org/calendar/ Please stay connected. We welcome new ideas as well!

The church office remains closed. Please do not enter the building until further notice. All staff are
available via email. The church answering machine is also checked several times per weekday. Our
Care Team continues to be active. Please contact Kevin if we can help you in any way. He is setting
up August/September visits via phone, zoom or outdoor social distancing on church grounds.
Look for more information and a link to sign up later this week. [This mirrors Summer Visits from
the past—a no agenda time to check-in and pray together.]

We are working with a few tenants that are continuing to meet—and others resuming meeting.
Several of our community partners are opting not to return to Parkway UCC until a later time. We
are requiring all to abide by all current state/local and CDC guidelines as well as a few additional
guidelines we have put in place specifically for PUCC. Our custodial service is currently only onsite
twice per week cleaning designated areas.

All users of the building are following these mandatory guidelines:

e Self-screening process—if anyone is sick or has tested positive for the coronavirus within a
two-week period, they may not enter. Likewise, if they have been exposed to someone who
has tested positive for the virus, they may not enter the building for two weeks.

e Wearing masks.

e Signing in so we know who is in the building—in case contact tracing becomes necessary.

e Social distancing of at least six feet between persons.

e In emergencies only, the restrooms in the Education Wing are available.

We look forward to the day when we can all gather together again!
Stay well!

Peace,

Linda Tossing, President of the Church Council [PUCCpresident@parkwayucc.org]
Kevin Cameron, Pastor [kevin@parkwayucc.org; 314-330-0629 (call or text)]

Barb Kuhlmann, Director of Christian Education/Youth [barbk@parkwayucc.org]
Barry Luedloff, Music Director [barry@parkwayucc.org]

Mona Smith Herberg, Office Administrator [mona@parkwayucc.org]

Kathy Ferrell, Office Assistant [kathy@parkwayucc.org]

Susan Thomson, Financial Administrator [finance.admin@parkwayucc.org]

2841 N Ballas Road | St Louis, MO 63131 | phone: 314-872-9330 | contact@parkwayucc.org | www.parkwayucc.org


https://parkwayucc.org/calendar/
mailto:barry@parkwayucc.org
mailto:info@parkwayucc.org

